
 
 
 

CITIZEN’S POLICE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE (CPOC) 
Tuesday, April 18, 2023 

7:00 p.m. 
Room 124, Village Hall 

 
Minutes 

 
Present: CPOC: Kevin Barnhart, Sue Humphreys, Justin Johnson, Donovan Pepper, Dana 

Wright 
 Absent: none 
  Police Department: Police Chief Shatonya Johnson, Commander Kellie Murphy 

Village Staff: Kira Tchang, Assistant Village Manager/HR Director  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
There was a motion to approve the March 21, 2023 minutes. The motion was proposed by 
Committee Member Humphreys and seconded by Committee Member Barnhart.  Ayes: All, Nays: 
None.  The minutes were approved as amended. 
 
Director Tchang discussed Day in our Village and CPOC attendance.  Registration is now open. 
Director Tchang will put out some time slots and make arrangements for a table and tent. There will 
be a bingo card giveaway to have attendees hit several booths which CPOC should be part of. 
Committee Member Humphreys asked about a tablecloth or banner.  Director Tchang said that there 
is a Village tablecloth that can be used.   There was a discussion with the Committee Members on 
volunteers for various tasks to coordinate the CPOC table at Day in our Village. The Committee will 
discuss at next month’s meeting. 
 
Committee Member Humphreys asked if there was any follow-up from Village Manager Jackson. 
Director Tchang stated that within the next month we need to finalize if Nacole can be a sole source 
provider or if we need to do an RFP.   
 
Chief Johnson gave an overview of hiring for the Police Department. The Police Department just 
closed their application process last weekend and 22 applicants with testing in May.  We did hire 
one Parking Enforcement Officer. We now have an in-house crisis intervention center. We have been 
hosting weekly roll call trainings.  Rapid response will be the first topic. Chair Pepper asked about the 
in-house crisis position and Chief Johnson indicated that it was an Officer with a social work 
background who attended training to be state certified. The Officer can train our officers and host 
training with other departments. 
 
Committee Member Humphreys asked the general orders and possible input.  Chief Johnson stated 
that input would be taken into consideration.  Committee Member Humphreys asked for the general 
order on body cameras which the Chief will provide. 
 
 
 



There was a discussion on the workplan. Committee Member Humphreys had a question about item 
2 regarding Flock.  The next reporting period is January through June. 
 
There was a discussion on Flock.  Committee Member Humphreys noticed that the format has 
changed. Chief Johnson stated that she had changes made to the report. Committee Member 
Humphreys stated that the report was missing some data on demographics which Commander will 
follow up on.  The Committee will have standardized reporting for February and March and going 
forward.  
 
There was a motion to go into Executive Session by Committee Member Wright seconded by 
Committee Member Humphreys. Ayes: All, Nays: None.  The Meeting adjourned to Executive Session 
at 7:28p.m. 
 
The meeting resumed from Executive Session at 7:45 p.m. 
 
There was a motion to adjourn by Committee Member Wright, seconded by Committee Member 
Johnson.  Ayes: All, Nays: None. 
 
The CPOC meeting was adjourned at 7:47 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 


